
 
 

 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING 
IJmond North Sea Canal Area 
Central Nautical Management 

 
 
 
Announcement No. 52/2020 IJmuiden, 18 November 2020 
 
 
 
 
Subject: Engineering works in the Afgesloten IJ near De Ruijterkade Oost 
 
Period: 24 November 2020 to March 2022  
 
The Director of the Public Body Central Nautical Management, who is also the State Harbour Master, 
announces the following:  
 
Due to the construction of the new IJplein ferry landing place on the south side of the Afgesloten IJ, and 
the construction of a collision protection system and a bicycle shed near Central Station, the following 
engineering works will take place: 

▪ Replacement of the pedestrian and bicycle bridge across the Oostertoegang on De Ruijterkade 
Oost by a temporary bridge. 

▪ Land reclamation, pile-driving, and installation of a fender system for the ferry landing place, and 
the construction of a jetty next to the ferry landing place.  

▪ Placement of the so-called NACO-huisje (a listed wooden building) on the newly constructed jetty 
next to the ferry landing.  

▪ Construction of a new permanent pedestrian bridge across the Oostertoegang on De Ruijterkade 
Oost.   

 
Consequences for shipping: 
During the period from 24 November 2020 to March 2022, shipping traffic will be affected by the works as 
follows:  

▪ Declaration of a Work Area. The Work Area will be indicated by yellow buoys with BPR top mark 
A1 (see Annex ‘Work Area’). 

▪ Other ships are prohibited from entering the Work Area. 
▪ Berths IJ RO5 and IJ RO6 for river cruise ships will be permanently closed. 
▪ The fairway will be temporarily narrowed by 20 metres. 
▪ The narrowing of the fairway will be indicated by BPR traffic signs placed at Waterplein Oost, Jetty 

14, and Stenen Hoofd. 
▪ A BPR traffic sign indicating that work is being carried out next to the Central Station will be 

placed near Motorkanaal. 
▪ Causing hindrance from wash or waves is prohibited. 

The engineering works partly coincide with the work at the immediately adjacent Central Station area as 
previously announced in Announcement No. 33/2020. 
 
Should you have any questions about this Announcement, please contact the Duty Operations Manager at 
the following telephone number: +31 205 234 692. 
 



 

The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) Harbour 
Master, 
 
 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 
 
Appendix: Map of the work area  
 
 



 

 


